## NORTH CHELMSFORD WATER DISTRICT

North Chelmsford, MA 01863-0655 Tel. (978) 251-3931 Fax. (978) 251-1181

The Monthly Meeting of the Board of Water Commissioners of the North Chelmsford Water District was held on October 2, 2023 at the Washington Street Office. The meeting was convened at 4:00 p.m. with Commissioners Bruce Clark, David Irvine and Robert Leavitt, Superintendent Paul Pire. and Daysha Morell.

Commissioner Irvine made a motion to accept the minutes of the September 5, 2023 Monthly Meeting, seconded by Commissioner Clark; the vote was unanimous.

Paul Pires said that he spoke with the Town in regards to PFAS.

Paul Pires gave us books with charts for PFAS.

Our work on Groton Road is complete and the State will be paving soon.

UMass Lowell property is being transferred in November.

Aurora Bas got the State testing down from four times a year down to once a year.

Daysha Morell said that the Audit is still going on.

Our next Meeting will be held on November 6, 2023 at 4:00 p.m.

Commissioner Irvine made a motion to adjourn at 4:45 p.m. seconded by Commissioner Leavitt; the vote was unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted,

Robert M. Leavitt, Clerk